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Pastor’s Message 
 

RISE AND SHINE CAMPERS and CONGREGATION! 
Aloha Church Family! Minister Kate here, again…to get you pumped and informed 
about our Kids’ and Youths’ Bridgeport Camp Summer 2023 EXPERIENCE that is 
RIGHT AROUND OUR CORNER! 
 
Thanks to your unwavering love, support, and crazy amounts of generosity…we 
met our goal of raising enough funds to cover the camp costs for all 8 of our 
attending kids and youths! And this is our largest number of kids/youths we have 
ever had signed up for camp, Praise Jesus! The Lord is Good! 
 
Bridgeport Camp is divided into weeks throughout the summer based on campers’ 
ages. First week of camp is for “Kids”. “Kid’s Camp Week” dates are Monday,  
June 19th through Friday, June 23rd. The 3 attending kids from our church family 
will be: Nathan Freeman - Wilson Moore - JJ Mendoza. 
 
The second half of Bridgeport Camp applies to our campers that are assigned as 
“Youth.” “Youth Camp Week” dates are Monday, July 17th through Friday, July 21st. 
The 5 attending youths from our church family will be: Laurie Willhite - Megan 
Willhite - Jazmin DeLeon - Jazlin DeLeon - Junior Deleon. 
 
Now here’s how we can make camp EPIC THIS YEAR! Every camper dreams of 
getting a letter while they are away, and they would be tickled pink if you would 
participate in making their camp experience extra special during mail call! 
 
There are three ways to get a letter to a camper. (A Flyer of Directions on getting 
letters to campers are also located on the table outside the church office). 
1. SNAIL MAIL: While it is too late to send a letter via the post office for our “kids 
campers;” there is time for you to use this option for our “Youth Campers.” Please 
have the letters mailed no later than July 9th, 2023, to ensure it will arrive in time. 
How to address the letters directions are exampled below. 
2. TURN IN A LETTER TO MINISTER KATE: Minister Kate will be collecting letters 
to bring and drop off with the camp when getting the kids/youths checked in on the 
first day. This ensures the letters will be timely and the camp will hand them out to 
the campers throughout the week’s mail calls. Please have letters addressed as 
exampled below to the “kids campers” turned into Minister Kate in person or leave 
in her office box by Sunday, June 18th, 2023. Please have letters addressed as 
exampled below to “youth campers” turned in by Sunday, July 16th, 2023. 
3. EMAIL: Letters can be emailed to the campers and distributed by the camp at 

Mail Calls. If you would like to have a letter emailed, please email the letter to 
Minister Kate at familyministries@chapelhillumc.org who will get it 
uploaded into the campers’ accounts, before or throughout the weeks of the 
camps. 
 
Continued on back… 
 

 



BIRTHDAY REMINDER:  Please let our church office know your birthdate, mm/dd/yyyy, so your church family 

can acknowledge your special day.  Your ‘year’ will remain private:  office@chapelhillumc.org  
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Rev. J.D. Allen will be on vacation from June 
15 through June 30. Should a pastoral care 
arise while he is out, please contact the office 
during office hours or the following pastors 
according to the following schedule: 
 

June 15-20 - Scott Holcomb McLain, Christ 
UMC (972) 998-9200 
June 21-25 - Cheryl Murphy, Holy Covenant 
UMC (469) 767-6322 
June 26-30 - Rodney Whitfield, Aldersgate 
UMC (214) 215-0198 

 

Church Office Hours 

Monday through Thursday 
10 AM – 2 PM 

 
 

  

  

 

Gordon Putnam 6/13 

Andrea Rains 6/16 

Kathy Bandy 6/18 

Victoria Bell 6/18 
 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prayer List 
CHUMC Homebound 
The Gee Family 
Tom Sander 
Grandma Gloria 
Yvette’s kids 
Edrese Hanigan 
 

Kevin Patterson 
 

Sam Orton 
Judy Bull 
Scott Fletcher 
Jim Cranford 
 

Don Oldfield 
Phyllis Hendrix  
Martha Johnson 
Mike Hill (Barbara   

Tatum's son-in-law) 
Gay Keim (Kandy   

Burdette's sister-in-
law) 

 

 
 

Kathy Reynolds 
(Barbara Tatum's 
Daughter) 

 

Scott Malone (Iris 
Shivar’s nephew) 

 

Evelyn Womble 
 

Leonard Calverley 
Pat Moore 
Christine Lofland 
Charles Cancellare 
Larry Rains 
Habib Khoury 
Family (Loper) of 

Eleanor Body  
Children at camp 
Mass shooting victims 
 

 

 

  

 

Announcements 

 

Sack Summer Hunger: Saturdays through 

July 29th, 9 am – 10:30 am. You can sign up to 

participate on the table in the Narthex. 

 
Project Transformation Family Fun Night, 
Thursday, June 22 from 6 -8 PM. For 
volunteering options to assist with the event, 
please contact Minister Kate. 
 
Our Communion Offering on July 2nd will 
support Close to Home Disaster Relief in Jack 
County.  
 
  

 

 

 

 

Join Us for Online Worship! 
 

YouTube: bit.ly/CHUMCYouTube 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/chapelhillumc 

Happy Birthday! 

Yolanda Recalde 6/22 

Patsy Kaphengst 6/24 

Pat Thompson 6/30 
 

Continued… 

How to address handwritten letters to the campers: 

Camper’s Name 
Camp Dates (kids camp: June 19-23, youth camp: 
July 17-21) 
Cabin Assignment 
Bridgeport Camp 
PO BOX 215 
Bridgeport, TX 76426 
 
Thanks again church family, and if any questions 

arise, please don’t hesitate to reach out to myself, 

Minister Kate.  

MAHALO AND BLESSINGS!!! 

mailto:office@chapelhillumc.org

